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: Tiffany McClurkin foiar4 @fws.gov
RE: [EXTERNAL] FWS-2018-00613 FOIA - good news on Torreya cooperation
August 22, 2018 at 5:37 AM
Connie Barlow conniebarlow52@gmail.com
catherine_phillips @fws.gov

Good Morning Ms. Barlow,

I am in receipt of your email of wanting to reinstate your FOIA request. The remaining
document responsive to your request is currently being routed for final signature and I hope
to have it to you soon. Thanks so much!

V/R

Tiffany McClurkin

Government Information Specialist

Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Coordinator
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service

Southeast Region (Region 4)

1875 Century Blvd, Suite 214

Atlanta GA 30345

(E) foiard@fws.gov

From: Connie Barlow <conniebarlow52 @gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 21, 2018 4:52 PM

To: Tiffany McClurkin <foiar4 @fws.gov>

Cc: catherine_phillips @fws.gov

Subject: [EXTERNAL] FWS-2018-00613 FOIA - good news on Torreya cooperation

Tiffany -

Dr. Catherine Phillips, USFWS Field Supervisor for the Panama City FL office returned my
phone call this afternoon. She was the first person to be genuinely interested in my
perspective and the history of the conflict. We talked for 2 hours.

I sent her all the background and she seems to think that she can learn directly from DOI
what exactly the hold-up on FOIA completion is. I told her that I was far more interested in
an opportunity to come together as a team than in having that last part of my request
fulfilled.

She is going to talk today or tomorrow with Dr. Donald Imm, Superintendent of the
USF&WS office in Georgia, as he hasn't returned my call and he is lead signator of the 6
party agreement (1 page 5 May 2016) memo urging members to curtail communications
with Torreya Guardians (which is one of the documents you sent me in partial fulfillment of
my FOIA.

Dr. Phillips strikes me as a team player who may at last be able to mediate the parties
beyond conflict into cooperation.



And do let me know that you received my email this morning titled, FWS-2018-00613
FOIA - reinstate data request Torreya

Thank you,

Connie Barlow



